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Head of 
School

MESSAGE FROM THE

Dear Students 
and Parents,

A heartfelt warm greeting to our beloved 
Bayview Glen school community and 
sincere welcome to our new families. 

It is with great excitement and anticipation, 
as I look forward to meeting you and your family in September for our 
2022-2023 school year. This will be a very special time as we celebrate 
our 60th anniversary and embrace a milestone that encompasses both 
the strong educational foundations provided to previous generations, and 
our continued commitment to forge a stronger pathway forward as an 
educational community of dedicated learners and leaders.

This package includes some important information to prepare for the start 
of the school year, so please take the time to read through the content 
carefully. At this time, we anticipate a more accurate update from our 
Public Health officials regarding Health and Safety guidance that we will 
communicate again in August, prior to the start of school.

A valuable and recurring theme that continues to evolve is around the 
talent and strength of our dedicated faculty and staff at Bayview Glen.  
In addition, our three Division Leaders also continue to work diligently to 
ensure that programmes and a quality educational experience remains at 
the forefront throughout your child’s year. I have no doubt that you and 
your family will be in good hands, and please feel free to reach out to 
them should you have any specific questions throughout the school year:

•	 Mr. Jesse Denison, Head of Lower School and Preschool (Age 2-Grade 5)
•	 Ms. Dina Astrella, Head of Prep School (Grades 6-8)
•	 Ms. Fiona Fenili, Head of Upper School (Grades 9-12)

I hope you enjoy the rest of the summer with your family, friends and 
loved ones. If you have any questions over the summer, please do not 
hesitate to contact Ms. Judy Maxwell in our Admissions Office at  
416.443.1030, Ext. 605 or jmaxwell@bayviewglen.ca.

IMPORTANT DATES
First Day of School
Tuesday, September 6, 2022

PD Day (No Classes)
Friday, October 7, 2022

Thanksgiving Day
Monday, October 10, 2022 

Fall Midterm Break
Friday, November 11 and Monday, November 14, 2022 
 
December Break
Friday, December 23, 2022 to  
Sunday, January 8, 2023 

Winter Midterm Break/Family Day
Friday, February 17 and Monday, February 20, 2023 

March Break
Friday, March 10 to Sunday, March 26, 2023 

Easter Weekend
Friday, April 7 to Monday, April 10, 2023

PD Day (No Classes)
Friday, May 19, 2023 

Victoria Day
Monday, May 22, 2023 

Last Day of School (LS & PS)
Wednesday, June 14, 2023 

Last Day of School (US)
Friday, June 16, 2023
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Sincerely,

 

James Lee 
Head of School

Information Updates
In order to keep the school database up to date, 
please inform the Admissions Office of any 
changes to your address, telephone numbers 
or email. This will ensure you will receive our 
mailings and we can contact you in case of an 
emergency. Emergency contacts must be up to 
date as well. Changes may be emailed to  
Diane Weston at dweston@bayviewglen.ca.

Follow our social media for latest school news 
and events:

Stay Connected
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Class Parents and Grade Representatives
Class Parents (BG2 to Grade 5) and Grade Representatives 
(Grades 6 to 12) perform an important role within the school 
community and enjoy working closely with the teachers 
and parents. Ideally, two volunteers are chosen to represent 
each class in the Preschool and Lower School, and in each 
grade in the Prep School and Upper School. Responsibilities 
include sending communications from the school and Parent 
Association, being a resource for new parents, and organizing 
social events for parents (or families) in each grade or class. If 
you would like to volunteer as a Class Parent in the Preschool 
or Lower School, please let your child’s Homeroom Teacher 
know. If you would like to be a Grade Representative in the 
Prep School or Upper School, please contact Jennifer Clarkin 
for Prep School at jclarkin@bayviewglen.ca or Debbie Rennicks 
for Upper School at drennicks@bayviewglen.ca. Please 
understand that, unfortunately, it is not always possible to 
assign positions to all those who offer to volunteer.

Bussing
You will be contacted via email before school starts with the 
approximate pick up and/or drop off times. Bussing is charged 
on a per seat basis with the daily cost of two-way bussing 
being $27.50 and one-way bussing being $18.75. 

Students requiring temporary bussing are asked to make a 
written request at least one week in advance to ensure that 
bussing can be properly organized. Permission will be granted 
so long as your address falls within the existing bus routes. 
Written requests may be forwarded to Diane Weston at 
dweston@bayviewglen.ca.

Uniform
Students are asked to arrive on the first day of school in 
uniform. All students taking Physical Education or representing 
a school team must wear Bayview Glen athletic clothing when 
participating. All uniform items should be labelled with the 
student’s name so that misplaced pieces may be returned to 
their owners. Kilt hems should be no shorter than 3” above 
the knee. Please see the Uniform Checklists at the end of this 
booklet for further information.

Immunization Records
Toronto Public Health reviews all student immunization 
records annually. It is important, therefore, that parents 
provide proof of up-to-date immunizations including each 
vaccine and the date given (year, month and day). If you have 
already submitted your child’s immunization records, it is 
not necessary to submit them again. However, if you have 
never submitted an immunization record or if you have new 
information, please submit a photocopy to the Admissions 
Office who will forward it to Toronto Public Health. 

Specific questions concerning up-to-date 
immunization records or exemptions due 
to medical reasons, or reasons of religion 
or conscience should be directed to the 
Immunization Hotline at 416.392.1250.

Pick Up and Drop Off: Parent Bench
Please see individual School information with regard to 
Parent Bench updates.

•	 We ask that you, as parents, be cognizant of all students 
during these very busy times of the day. You should also be 
aware of the flow of traffic behind your vehicle and stop as 
far up the line as possible.

•	 �It is imperative that drivers slow down when entering the 
vicinity of the school, and that they are highly aware of 
students as they step out of cars in the morning and walk 
towards them in the afternoon. 

•	 �Please ensure your car is in park with your handbrake on 
while you are in the Parent Bench line. However, should you 
need to vacate your car during Parent Bench, please ensure 
your car is turned off. Please note parents should only vacate 
their car to help with car seats for younger students. We ask 
all other parents to kindly remain in the vehicle.

•	 We have parents and guests who require designated 
accessible parking, and would appreciate if this was left clear 
for them.

•	 Please refrain from using our neighbours’ driveways as they 
are justifiably concerned about us doing so.

•	 Please do not make left turns into or out of the pick up zone.
•	 Upper School students without siblings in other divisions 

should be dropped off and picked up at the Turf parking lot 
and enter and leave the school via their assigned doors.

•	 Please note that there is no student parking available 
on campus. Students who drive to school should make 
arrangements to park at one of the many pay lots near the 
school.

Afternoon Parent Bench times are as follows:

BG2 to Grade 2: 2:45 p.m. - 3:30 p.m.  
(Orange Tag)

Grades 3 to 5: 3:30 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
(Green Tag)

Grades 6 to 8: 3:25 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
(Blue Card)

General Information

Mental Health and Wellness 
Mental Health and Wellness for our students is an important 
element of Bayview Glen’s Whole Child philosophy and will 
continue to be an important focus for us during the 2022-2023 
school year.

The COVID-19 pandemic has brought many changes to the 
daily lives of our students and families and with this comes 
uncertainty, altered daily routines, social isolation and a whole 
myriad of thoughts and feelings.

To support our students as we transition to a regular school 
routine and throughout the upcoming school year, Bayview 
Glen will continue to offer various mental health and wellness 
support programmes. We have also hired a Director of Student 
Wellness to assist us and provide guidance and direction.

We will continue to provide professional mental health 
resources and support for the ongoing needs of staff and 
students in all divisions through qualified Mental Health 
experts. Further details about this support will be forthcoming.

Also, the Social-Emotional Learning (SEL) programme titled,  
‘Second Step’ will continue to be implemented in the 
Lower and Prep Schools to help promote dialogue and 
support positive mental health. This JK to Grade 8 year-long 
programme will be facilitated by the Homeroom Teachers 
through weekly conversations and curriculum studies.

All of our faculty and staff were certified in Mental Health First 
Aid through the Mental Health Association of Canada in 2019 
which has provided them with the tools to recognize the need 
for support.

Additional support, resources and information 
regarding mental health and wellness are 
available on the Bayview Glen website at 
bayviewglen.ca/covid-19/mental-health-and-
self-care.

Food Services
All menus will be available online at bayviewglen.ca one week before 
they commence. New menus will be posted for September 6, 2022, 
January 9, 2023 and March 27, 2023. If you have any questions or 
concerns regarding allergies or dietary restrictions, please contact the 
school administration to register the requests, and we will forward 
them on to Aramark, our Food Services provider.

Prep School Breakfast Option
Breakfast items are available for purchase to Prep School students 
from 7:40 a.m. to 8:20 a.m. every morning. Students must eat all 
food in the Daunt Dining Hall and are asked to keep the area clean.

Upper School Retail Café
All Upper School students will have a Bayview Glen Student ID card. 
These cards are required for all food-related purchases during the 
school year, and may be loaded with the monetary amount of your 
choice, either by cash or credit card. Details about the cards and 
how to load money will follow at the beginning of the school year.

5



6 7

Welcome back! We are very proud of our 
Gryphons Athletics Programme, and we 
encourage your child to consider joining a 
team this year. Each student can participate  
on one team per term.

We welcome any students in Grades 3–12 to participate in 
Gryphons Athletics. The teams are grouped according to age 
and Grade, and we have many age groups for each sport. There 
are three sports seasons. The fall season runs from September 
to the end of October/beginning of November. The winter 
term runs from the end of October/beginning of November to 
the end of February/beginning of March. The spring term runs 
from the end of March to the end of May/beginning of June. 
It is compulsory for students in Grades 3 to 5 to participate 
in at least one team per year. It is highly recommended that 
students in Grades 6–12 participate in at least one sport per 
year. Registration for each sports season’s tryouts will take 
place online in the athletics section of the Bayview Glen 
website and will open approximately one month prior to the 
first tryouts. All registrations must be completed prior to 
the first tryout. For afternoon practices, the students will be 
picked up and taken directly to their practice location by their 
teachers/coaches. At the end of practice, parents are asked to 
pick up their children at the practice location. Students who 
are registered for Study Hall/Extended Day Programme will 
be taken directly to the programme after practices and games. 
Bus students will not be able to ride the bus on practice days, 
and parents should notify the transportation department/bus 
driver of these days in advance.

For morning practices, students should be dropped off directly 
at the practice site. Parents, please ensure that you have 
connected with your child’s coach before leaving your child 
at the site. Students should come to practice in their physical 
education clothes and appropriate footwear (cleats and shin 
pads for soccer (not needed for tryouts), indoor running shoes 
for basketball and volleyball), and Bayview Glen outer wear 
in case of inclement weather (i.e., phys-ed sweatshirts, track 
pants, track jackets). Only Bayview Glen athletic clothing, 
including outerwear, is to be worn during practices and games. 
In addition, all students who participate on a team must have 
the Bayview Glen Track Suit (available at the Shop). Students 
should pack their school uniform in their bags and will be given 
time to change before class. For afternoon practices, students 
should pack their athletic gear in a bag, and will be given time 
to change before the practice. 

We look forward to a great year in Athletics! 

Go Gryphons!

Sincerely,

The Athletics Department

Gryphons 
Athletics

Gryphons Athletics Team Offerings  
for 2022-2023 School Year

Fall Winter Spring

Basketball  
(Grades 3–12)  

Girls

Cross-Country 
Running  

(Grades 4–12)  
All Genders

Soccer  
(Grades 3-12)  
All Genders

Volleyball  
(Grades 5–12)  

Boys

Badminton 
(Grades 6–12)  

Girls

Basketball  
(Grades 3–12)  

Boys

Curling  
(Grades 6–12)  
All Genders

Swimming  
(Grades 5–12)  
All Genders

Volleyball  
(Grades 3–12)  

Girls

Badminton 
(Grades 6–12)  
All Genders

Softball/Baseball 
(Grades 6–12)  
All Genders

Tennis  
(Grades 6–12)  
All Genders

Track and Field 
(Grades 3–12)  
All Genders

Ultimate Frisbee 
(Grades 6–12)  
All Genders

If you have any questions or would like 
additional information, please contact the 
Athletics Department at 416.443.1030.
Heather Woodard, Co-Athletic Director (U13 and under) 
hwoodard@bayviewglen.ca

Kevin Neville, Co-Athletic Director (U14 and above) 
kneville@bayviewglen.ca

Private Music Lessons
The Private Music Lessons Programme at 
Bayview Glen is provided as a convenient 
service to parents and students to allow for 
private music instruction during after-school 
hours. 
The Private Music Lessons Programme is available to students 
in Grades 1 to 12 whose musical knowledge is at the beginner
or advanced level. Each week, students enrolled will receive a 
private half-hour lesson on the instrument of their choice. All 
instructors are highly qualified musicians from the community 
and will each determine, through consultation with parents, 
the needs and goals for each child. Royal Conservatory of 
Music examination preparation is also an available option.
This programme is based on the full year and does not run 
on a term-by-term basis. Please visit the website for the 
most current information at bayviewglen.ca/private-music-
lessons.

Students may choose instruction in a wide selection of  
instruments:

Lower School: Piano, Voice, Guitar/Ukulele, Violin, Theory
Prep School and Upper School: Piano, Voice, Guitar/Ukulele, 
Woodwinds, Brass, Violin, Percussion, Theory

Students will be responsible for providing their own 
instruments and for the purchase of music books and sheet 
music that may be assigned by the instructor. It is also 
recommended that piano students have a piano or full-sized 
keyboard at home for practice. Students will be assigned a 
half-hour time outside of the regular school day.

Instructions
If your child is an existing student of the Lessons Programme, 
the following steps are required:
•	 Complete the online registration form and $80 payment at 

bayviewglen.ca/private-music-lessons between Monday, 
August 22 and Wednesday, August 31 for priority scheduling.

•	 Once submitted, the Private Instructor will reach out shortly 
after.

If your child is a new student to the Lessons Programme, the 
following steps are required:
•	 Complete the online registration form and $80 payment at 

bayviewglen.ca/private-music-lessons on or after Thursday, 
September 1.

•	 Wait to be contacted by the Co-ordinator for further 
information.

Enrolled Students
Schedules and instructors will be assigned to each student in 
early September once a student is officially registered. Fees 
are $37.50 per 30 minute lesson and this amount is payable 
directly to the instructor. A handbook of procedures, including 
missed lessons, holidays, etc., will be provided at the start of 
lessons. Lessons begin in mid-to-late September, once you are 
contacted by the assigned Private Instructor.
•	 Apply online at bayviewglen.ca/private-music-lessons

Correspondence and questions for the Private Music Lessons 
Co-ordinator, Ben Promane, can be done via email at  
lessons@bayviewglen.ca.
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First Day: What to Bring
Please make sure ALL items are clearly labelled with your 
child(ren)’s name and come in a knapsack that zips shut.

•	 Water bottle 
•	 Sunscreen
•	 Hat for outdoors 
•	 Two full changes of clothing
•	 One extra pair of shoes – all children will need indoor shoes 

for the classroom along with a pair of shoes for outdoor 
activities (no open toe shoes or crocks like sandals)

•	 Diapers, wipes and cream
•	 ALL signed forms

Daily Communication
•	 Please communicate with the staff using email or Edsby. This 

is the best form of communication and allows us all to be 
respectful of each other’s time.

•	 During the week prior to classes beginning, Homeroom 
Teachers will communicate a welcome message to all 
parents to introduce themselves and review relevant 
information. Please ensure that the Admissions Department 
has your most up-to-date contact information.

Arrival
Our Preschool programme is operational for early morning 
care beginning at 7:30 a.m. We ask that all students are 
in programme by 9:00 a.m. On those days that you may 
be running late or have appointments, please notify your 
Homeroom Teacher through Edsby and when you arrive to 
campus sign in through our reception for your child/children to 
be marked present on our safe arrival attendance.

Early Parent Bench Arrival 7:30 a.m.-8:00 a.m.

Morning Parent Bench 8:00 a.m.-8:30 a.m.

Parent Bench Overflow 8:30 a.m.-9:00 a.m.

Dismissal
For those students who are with us for a Half Day Programme, 
dismissal will be at 12:00 p.m. We ask that you check in at 
our reception upon arrival. Your child/children will only be 
permitted to leave with those noted on your registration 
papers and will be asked for photo identification upon arrival. 

Full Day Dismissal will begin at 2:45 p.m. through our Parent 
Bench until 4:00 p.m. Please have your Parent Bench Tag 
visible during this time. If you do not have a colour-coded 
Parent Bench tag, please contact Ms. Cornelia Stancescu at 
cstancescu@bayviewglen.ca to receive a Parent Bench tag.

If your child/children are registered for Extended Day 
Programme:

4:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. or 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

You will be provided an Extended Day Programme card that 
you are required to bring to pick up your child/children. You 
will be required to sign in at our reception by showing your 
Extended Day Programme Card and photo identification. A 
reminder that your child/children will only be dismissed to 
those individuals who are listed on your registration papers 
as authorized to do so. If arrangements are made for an 
alternative pick up, you must inform the school in writing prior 
to picking up your child/children.

Early Parent Bench Dismissal 2:45 p.m.-3:30 p.m.

Late Parent Bench 3:30 p.m.-4:00 p.m.

After School Programme – 
Parent Bench is CLOSED

4:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m.  
or 6:00 p.m.

BG2 & BG3 

Preschool
Message from the Director of Preschool

Dear Preschool Families,
As everyone’s summer adventures begin to unwind and we 
ready ourselves for the upcoming school year, I am sure many 
are looking ahead with eagerness, excitement, and a little bit of 
those back-to-school jitters. It always feels like September is the 
beginning of something new, a fresh start or a continuation of 

something great, because that is truly what it is. Whether you are new to our  
Bayview Glen community beginning your journey in BG2, coming back to be a BG3 
student or heading into your first year at our Prep School, there is always new and 
exciting opportunities waiting for you at Bayview Glen.

Speaking about new adventures, our Preschool programme often offers a first entry 
point into our wonderful social and educational community, where the pillars for 
lasting success for a strong future are supported and developed. First friendships are 
formed, educational risks are taken, and students are supported and nurtured in an 
environment which explores collaboration and autonomy. Over the summer months 
we have been collectively working to ensure that our 2022-2023 school year provides 
this engaging environment, bringing with it joy, growth, and many social and academic 
endeavours for our students to explore. 

Within these pages you will find helpful information to set you on a path of success. 
Such as information about our Pick up and Drop off routines, Parent Bench, Hours 
of Operation, Holiday Programme and PD Days. Please familiarize yourself with 
this information and reach out if you have any questions at all. We look forward to 
welcoming all our new and returning BG students shortly and in the meantime, I hope 
that the next few weeks of summer allow you all the time to make lasting memories. 

With care and kindness, 
 

 
Gillian Potts-Hemingway 
Director of Preschool

IMPORTANT DATES

BG2 Orientation 
Thursday, September 1 (p.m.)

BG3 Orientation 
Friday, September 2

New Students: 
8:30 a.m. to 9:30 a.m.

Returning Students: 
10:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.

First Day of School
Tuesday, September 6 (Day 1)

Curriculum Night 
Thursday, September 15

PD Days (No Classes) 
Friday, October 7 and  
Friday, May 19

Parent Bench
For our BG families with children who are transitioning to 
Preschool for the first time, parking is available at our Moatfield 
Campus during the first two weeks of school. You may enter 
into the school through our reception entrance, and we will 
have a member of faculty meet you there to help with your 
arrival. As of September 19, 2022, we ask that you please begin 
using our Parent Bench for arrival between the hours of  
7:30 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. and for dismissal beginning at 2:45 p.m. 
If you need more time before becoming comfortable utilizing 
our Parent Bench, please reach out to myself and I am happy 
to work with you and your family to create a safe arrival plan.  

Thank you for your co-operation using our Parent Bench, this is 
the most efficient and safest approach during the busy times 
of arrival and dismissal. Parent Bench Policies can be found 
within our Preschool Parent Handbook. We ask you all to 
review these important policies before using Parent Bench.

Holiday Programme
Bayview Glen’s Holiday Programme is available to our 
Preschool students who have pre-registered throughout the 
year, on scheduled school breaks:

•	 Fall Midterm Break - Friday, November 11 and Monday, 
November 14

•	 Winter Midterm Break - Friday, February 17
•	 March Break - Friday, March 10 to Friday, March 24
•	 Monday, June 19 to Friday, June 23

Our Holiday Programme runs from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
and our Holiday Programme Staffing provide fun, engaging 
experiences for our students during these academic school 
breaks. More information will be provided prior to registering 
for our Fall Midterm Break Holiday Programme from our 
Holiday Programme Co-ordinator.

Professional Development Days (PD Days)
Two Professional Development Days are noted on our 
calendar: Friday, October 7 and Friday, May 19.

During these two days our faculty will embark on reflective 
practices and engage in ongoing professional learning that 
will help continue to serve our community by providing an 
excellent Preschool programme.

Sick Policy and Daily Screening for Symptoms of Illness
Our Pandemic Planning has changed throughout the course 
of the last two years; however, our goal is still to continue to 
ensure that the well-being of all our Bayview Glen community 
is upheld. This brings us to our Sick Policy outlined in our 
Preschool Parent Handbook. We ask that if your child/children 
may be unwell and cannot participate fully in our engaging and 
active Preschool programme that they remain at home. Our 
Sick Policy provides details on what to do if your child/children 
have a fever, communicable disease, gastrointestinal upset or a 
common cold.

Daily Screening for COVID-19 symptoms and required 
isolation is still currently mandatory from Toronto Public 
Health and the Minister of Health. We ask that you complete 
your Daily Screening using the Ontario COVID-19 School 
Screening Tool found here: 

https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening

If at any time there is a question about your child/children 
attending school, please reach out to discuss further with 
myself at any time. 

As the landscape and efforts continue to change regarding our 
COVID-19 response plan, our Bayview Glen community will be 
notified.88
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Message from the Head of Lower School and 
Preschool

Dear Lower School Families,
Wherever this finds you, I hope you are well and that you and 
your family are enjoying the joys of summer. To our new families, 
welcome to the Lower School and I look forward to getting to 
know you as your children begin in September on campus. 

All children and families will be welcomed into the school on Friday, September 2 for 
an optional orientation. Our first day of school will be on Tuesday, September 6. This 
will be a full day of school for all students and will be the start of a school year that 
incorporates all the best practices of a ‘Whole Child’ education which include outdoor 
learning, field trips, sports teams (Grades 3 to 5), and on-campus clubs.

Speaking of on-campus, we look forward to having all of our students take part in 
learning on the Lower School campus. We have retired online learning and it will not be 
an option this upcoming school year. If students cannot attend school due to illness or 
protocols, they will be able to access work via their classes Microsoft Teams OneNote 
notebook. 

We are also going back to the pre-pandemic cohorting of playgrounds, use of the 
cafeteria and uniform practices. On gym days, students can wear their gym clothes, 
and on non-gym days they are expected to be in full dress even if they have a sports 
practice or a game. Students who have a sports practise or a game will be given time to 
change in the school and should pack their necessary Bayview Glen athletic clothing. 
Please look at the section of this mailing dedicated to uniforms for any questions you 
may have about the proper attire. 

Although we are reintroducing many pre-pandemic practices, COVID-19 is not going 
away, and as we continue to adapt, we will remain a mask-friendly school and all 
students are welcome to wear masks on campus. We also continue to work and follow 
the Ontario Government and Toronto Public Health Guidelines when it comes to 
COVID-19. As we come closer to the school year, the screening guidelines that the 
school will use in September will be shared. 

I am excited to help Bayview Glen continue to deliver an academic programme that 
is second to none. In doing so, we continue to ensure our educators are the most 
qualified. To help facilitate continuous professional learning, the school is introducing 
two professional learning days within the school year on top of our August and June 
offerings. The Friday before Thanksgiving in October and the Friday before the Victoria 
Day Weekend in May will now be dedicated to staff professional development. As 
such, the school will be closed on those days and there will be no holiday programme 
as all educators will be dedicating that time to ensuring excellence in education. 

In the sections on the following page, you will find other pertinent information for the 
start of the school year. Until we see each other in September, I hope you have a great 
rest of the summer and know that the Lower School staff are dedicated to providing 
a safe and nurturing environment for your children to grow and excel in the upcoming 
school year. 

With care and anticipation, 

Jesse Denison 
Head of Lower School and Preschool

JK-GRADE 5

Lower School
Attendance and Commitment to Screening
•	 Parents are required to screen their children prior to coming 

to school. While this is not logged in our system, we ask 
that families sustain the routine of monitoring their children 
carefully for any illness every day. 

•	 We ask that parents inform the school of any absences 
through Edsby. 

•	 Should students not be able to attend classes on campus, 
they can access work via Edsby and OneNote.

•	 If a student becomes ill during the day, parents will be called 
to pick up their child.

Arrivals
School starts at 8:30 a.m. for all JK to Grade 5 students.  
There will be Early Parent Bench and morning programme 
available for all students. This will take place from 7:30 a.m.  
to 8:00 a.m. for Grade 4 and 5 students and 7:30 a.m. to  
8:30 a.m. for all JK to Grade 3 students.

Early Parent Bench Arrival 7:30 a.m.-8:00 a.m.

Morning Parent Bench 8:00 a.m.-8:30 a.m.

Parent Bench Overflow 8:30 a.m.-9:00 a.m.

We ask that all JK to Grade 5 Lower School students use the 
Parent Bench drop-off programme. If parents wish to walk 
their child(ren) to parent bench from a parking lot, they may 
also do so.

Dismissal
Early Afternoon Parent Bench will begin again at 2:45 p.m.  
this year. It will run for 45 minutes. During this time, all 
students from BG2 to Grade 2 are encouraged to be picked up. 
For students who are of that age but have an older sibling  
(Grade 3 and up) they will wait until the Late Parent Bench 
dismissal time which will start at 3:30 p.m.

As stated, Late Parent Bench will begin each day at 3:30 p.m. 
All Grade 4 and 5 students without younger siblings, will be 
picked up at the 85 Moatfield Campus across the street from 
the Lower School. Any families that have siblings with at least 
one child in Grade 3 or younger, will have all their children 
picked up from the 3:30 p.m. Lower School Parent Bench.

IMPORTANT DATES

Student Orientation 
Friday, September 2

New Students: 
JK to Grade 5 
8:30 a.m. to 9:30 a.m.

Returning Students:  
JK and SK 
10:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.
Grade 1 to Grade 3 
11:00 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.
Grade 4 and Grade 5 
12:00 p.m. to 12:45 p.m.

First Day of School
Tuesday, September 6 (Day 1)

Curriculum Nights 
BG2-JK Curriculum Night: 
Thursday, September 15 

SK-Grade 5 Curriculum Night:  
Tuesday, September 20 

PD Days (No Classes) 
Friday, October 7 and  
Friday, May 19

We will also continue to offer After School programming from 
4:00 p.m. until 6:00 p.m. If you wish to partake in the After 
School programme, please connect with Admissions to ensure 
you are enrolled.

Early Parent Bench Dismissal 2:45 p.m.-3:30 p.m.

Late Parent Bench 3:30 p.m.-4:00 p.m.

After School Programme 4:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m. or 6:00 p.m.

Classroom Preparedness
•	 Teachers will provide all necessary materials for learning on 

the first days.
•	 Students are welcome to bring in a pencil case if they wish; 

however, it is not necessary for the start of the school year.
•	 Students should also bring their own labelled water bottle 

and sunscreen.

Uniform
•	 Full dress uniform will be required for special occasions and 

photo days. 
•	 We will start the school year with ‘Summer Uniform’. As the 

weather turns colder, students may wear the Bayview Glen 
green vest, sweater or cardigan — see the ‘Winter Uniform’ 
requirements.

•	 Before the start of the school year, all Bayview Glen items 
should be labelled with your child’s name.

At the end of the week prior to classes commencing, 
Homeroom Teachers will be in touch with parents to introduce 
themselves via Edsby message. Please ensure that the 
Admissions Department has your most up-to-date email 
address and that you are logged in to Edsby so that this 
correspondence can occur.

Curriculum Nights
Curriculum Night in the Lower School is a chance to provide 
parents with an opportunity to learn about their children’s 
academic programme and meet your child(ren)’s teachers. 
During the information session, parents will learn about daily 
procedures, the subjects taught, as well as the classroom and 
school expectations.

Curriculum Night in the Preschool and Lower School will take 
place on:
•	 Thursday, September 15: BG2 to JK families
•	 Tuesday, September 20: SK to Grade 5 families 

10 11
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GRADES 6-8

Message from the Head of Prep School 

Dear Prep School Families,
Welcome back to all returning students and families, and 
welcome to everyone who is new to us in the Prep School. I hope 
this mailing finds you happy and healthy, and that your summer 
has been filled with memorable moments with family and 
friends.

We look forward to seeing all our students on campus in September as we return to 
a full-year, non-semestered schedule. This includes experiential learning, such as our 
Outdoor Education and Leadership Trip in May, Gryphons Athletics, and in-person 
clubs and committees.

Please note that our online learning model has been retired. Should students not 
be able to attend classes on campus, they can access work via Edsby and OneNote. 
In accordance with current Public Health standards, we ask that families continue 
to screen for illness carefully each day and keep students at home until symptoms 
are resolved. Please also remember that the campus remains a mask-friendly 
environment. 

Our first day of school is Tuesday, September 6. This is a full day for all students, and 
we will begin in Homerooms. At the end of the week prior to classes commencing, 
Homeroom Teachers will be in touch with parents to introduce themselves and review 
pertinent information. Please ensure that the Admissions Department has your 
most up-to-date contact information and that you are logged in to Edsby so that this 
correspondence can occur.

Students will be returning to wearing the uniform as it was prior to the pandemic. We 
see wearing the school uniform as a reflection of school pride and expect our students 
to commit to this throughout the school year. Please ensure that your child has all the 
required uniform pieces prior to arriving in September. Also, specifically note, that 
all students are to wear black, polishable dress shoes with a flat heel. Please do not 
purchase black running shoes. Students may wear the summer uniform on their first 
day of school and every day until the Thanksgiving Day Weekend except for Fridays, 
our Assembly Day, and for any other times they have been asked to be in full dress. 
Quarter zippered and full-zippered grey Gryphons wear can still be used with the HPE 
uniform. Students will be changing in and out of HPE uniform again. 

You will find our calendar enclosed in this mailing. Kindly take the time to review 
important dates, such as the upcoming Curriculum Nights. It is our great pleasure to 
have our parents back in the school. 

I echo the sentiment of the faculty when I say that we are anticipating the arrival of 
our incoming Grade 6 students and all new students with great enthusiasm. We also 
expect this to be a year of tremendous growth for our Grade 7s who are joining us on 
the top floor and our Grade 8s who will be leading the student body as the Graduating 
Class of 2023. 

Enjoy the rest of your summer and see you in September! 

 

 
Dina Astrella 
Head of Prep School

Prep School
IMPORTANT DATES

Grade 6 Tablet Unpack
Thursday, September 1 (a.m.)

Grades 7 and 8 New 
Student Tablet Unpack
Thursday, September 1 (p.m.)

First Day of School
Tuesday, September 6 (Day 1)

Curriculum Nights 
Grade 6 Curriculum Night: 
Tuesday, September 13 

Grades 7 and 8  
Curriculum Night:  
Thursday, September 15 

PD Days (No Classes) 
Friday, October 7 and  
Friday, May 19

Outdoor Education Trip 
Wednesday, May 10 to  
Friday, May 12

At the end of the week prior to classes commencing, 
Homeroom Teachers will be in touch with parents to introduce 
themselves and review pertinent information. Please ensure 
that the Admissions Department has your most up-to-date 
contact information and that you are logged in to Edsby so that 
this correspondence can occur.

Attendance and Commitment to Screening
•	 Parents are required to screen their children prior to coming 

to school. While this is not logged in our system, we ask 
that families sustain the routine of monitoring their children 
carefully for any illness every day.

•	 We ask that parents inform the school of any absences and 
late arrivals through Edsby.

•	 Should students not be able to attend classes on campus, 
they can access work via Edsby and OneNote. 

•	 In the event that a student becomes ill during the day, 
parents will be called to pick up their child.

Arrival and Departure
We will be sending out an arrivals and departures sign-up link 
later in the summer. We encourage all parents to fill this in so 
that we are aware of our students’ arrival and departure plans.
•	 Morning Parent Bench begins at 8:00 a.m. and ends at  

8:25 a.m. each morning. 
•	 Classes begin at 8:30 a.m. each morning.
•	 Students are encouraged not to arrive before 8:00 a.m. 

unless participating in a co-curricular activity or prior 
arrangements have been made with faculty members. 

•	 Students who must arrive early may sit in the Daunt Dining 
Hall. Tablets and cellphones are not allowed at this time.

•	 Evening Parent Bench begins at 3:25 p.m. and ends at  
4:00 p.m.

•	 If your child is the sibling of an Upper School student and 
you wish to collect both children at the Turf parking lot, 
please let us know (in the link that will be provided).

•	 Prep School students who need to meet Lower School 
siblings will meet designated staff after they are dismissed 
from classes and will be walked over to an outside 
designated area. Please let us know (in the link that will be 
provided).

Classroom Preparedness
•	 We ask that students ensure that their tablets are fully 

charged each day, and that they bring all their own supplies 
with them (pens, pencils, erasers, ruler, protractors, coloured 
pencils, calculators, etc.) in labelled pencil cases.

•	 Students should also bring their own labelled water bottle.

Uniform
•	 Full dress uniform will be required for special occasions and 

photo days.
•	 As the weather turns colder, students may wear the  

Bayview Glen green vest, sweater, or cardigan.  
•	 When students have Health and Physical Education class in 

the morning (this applies to Grade 7 and 8 students only), 
they are to wear their athletic uniform to school and will 
change after class. When students have Health and Physical 
Education class in the afternoon (this applies to Grade 6 
students only), they will come to school in class uniform and 
change prior to HPE class.

Tablet Unpack for all Grade 6 Students
Grade 6 students are invited to attend an Orientation session 
that will include meeting their Homeroom teachers and the 
“unpacking” of their Surface tablet. This will take place on the 
morning of Thursday, September 1.

Tablet Unpack for new Grade 7 and 8 Students
Grade 7 and 8 students who are new to the Prep School are 
invited to meet their Homeroom teacher and “unpack” their 
Surface tablet on the afternoon of Thursday, September 1.

Curriculum Nights
Curriculum Nights provide parents with an opportunity to 
learn about their children’s academic programme. During the 
information session, parents will learn about daily procedures; 
course, classroom, and school expectations; reach-ahead 
credits (for Grade 8 students); and assessment and evaluation. 

Curriculum Nights will take place on the following evenings:
•	 Grade 6 Curriculum Night: Tuesday, September 13 at  

5:15 p.m.
•	 Grades 7 and 8 Curriculum Night: Thursday, September 15  

at 5:15 p.m.
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Message from the Head of Upper School

Dear Upper School Families,
It’s hard to believe we are gearing up for a new school year 
already! I hope that no matter where your summer plans took 
you, you had time to rest, connect with friends and family, and 
enjoyed time doing the things you love to do.

We have been busy planning over the summer for a school year 
filled with memorable events and rewarding learning. We look forward to all being 
back on campus together this fall. Please note that online learning has been retired. If 
a student is not on campus, they will not be able to join classes virtually but can access 
missed work through Edsby and OneNote. Our schedule will follow a full-year model 
– allowing us to plan rich interdisciplinary opportunities and enabling our students to 
return to experiential learning with Outdoor Education and Adventure trips.

Our first day of school is Tuesday, September 6, and this will be a full day for students. 
As we relax many protocols introduced through the pandemic, students will return 
to wearing the uniform as it was prior to the pandemic. The uniform is an important 
symbol of school pride and wearing it properly each day is something we expect 
students to commit to throughout the year. Please ensure your child has all required 
uniform pieces, and specifically that they have black polishable shoes. Students will be 
changing into and out of HPE uniform on days that they have Physical Education.

Please be sure to take time to acquaint yourself with the information on the following 
page and do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have any questions. 

Whether you are returning to the Upper School, or newly joining us, we can’t wait to 
welcome you in a few short weeks! Enjoy the last moments of summer, and we will see 
you very soon.

Sincerely,

Fiona Fenili 
Head of Upper School

GRADES 9-12

Upper School
IMPORTANT DATES

New Student 
Orientation and  
Tablet Unpack
Thursday, September 1

First Day of School
Tuesday, September 6 (Day 1)

Curriculum Nights 
Grades 9-11 Curriculum Night 
and Co-operative Education 
Showcase: 
Monday, September 19 

Grade 12 Post-Secondary 
Information and Parent Night: 
Thursday, September 29

Outdoor Education Trip 
Grades 9 and 10  
Camp Manitou Trip 
Tuesday, September 13 to 
Thursday, September 15

PD Days (No Classes) 
Friday, October 7 and  
Friday, May 19

Orientation for New Students
All incoming Upper School students who are new to  
Bayview Glen are invited to attend an Orientation session, 
to include an introduction to school, student leaders, the 
Microsoft Surface and our online tools on the afternoon of 
Thursday, September 1. Families will be sent an email providing 
additional details.

First Week of School -  
Tuesday, September 6 (Day 1)
Our first day of school is Tuesday, September 6 and is a full 
school day. Look out for details about the specific schedule 
later in the summer.

Curriculum Nights
Curriculum Nights are an opportunity for students and parents 
to learn more about our academic year and programme. You 
will get to meet teachers and discuss what your child will 
learn in their various courses, and hear about community 
involvement requirements, assessment and evaluation 
practices, and daily procedures. Please keep an eye out for 
additional details. 

Before Classes Start
Community Service Hours
Students entering their Grade 12 year need 40 hours of 
community service to earn their OSSD and a total of 50 to 
earn the Bayview Glen Diploma. All students in Grades 9, 
10, and 11 will need a total of 60 hours to earn the Bayview 
Glen Diploma going forward. All students are encouraged to 
seek out options for community service that can be safely 
performed either remotely or in-person while observing the 
prevailing public health guidelines.

Any community service hours that have been accumulated 
over the course of the summer should be submitted to  
Ms. Sukaina Fatima in the Student Services office.  
Forms should be scanned and sent electronically to 
studentservices@bayviewglen.ca.

Course Changes
Any requests for course changes should be submitted 
electronically at the link provided in your course verification 
email.

Priority for course changes will be given to those students 
who have been informed of conflicts in their timetables. 
Please note that, as in all years, we cannot guarantee that all 
changes will be possible and students are expected to follow 
the timetables provided until their requested changes are 
confirmed.

Students who have taken a compulsory or prerequisite course 
in summer school will be required to provide a copy of the 
report card before a course change can be processed.

For questions regarding course changes, timetable, or diploma 
requirements, please contact Ms. Sukaina Fatima, Student 
Services Advisor, at studentservices@bayviewglen.ca or 
416.386.6630.

Daily Routine
We are thrilled to return to a year-long schedule this year. 
Students will take up to eight courses. School days will contain 
four classes, and will repeat every other day. All students will 
learn on campus. Students will receive their timetables from 
their mentor on the first day of school along with their locker 
and agenda.

The daily schedule will be as follows:

Day 1 Day 2

8:30 a.m.-9:50 a.m. Block 1 Block 5

9:50 a.m.-10:20 a.m. Mentor Mentor

10:20 a.m.-11:40 a.m. Block 2 Block 6

11:40 a.m.-12:20 p.m. Lunch Lunch 

12:20 p.m.-1:40 p.m. Block 3 Block 7

1:40 p.m.-1:50 p.m. Break Break 

1:50 p.m.-3:10 p.m. Block 4 Block 8

Extra help and co-curricular activities will take place from  
3:10 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. All students not under the direct 
supervision of a teacher are asked to leave the school by  
4:30 p.m.

Commitment to Screening
As we move back fully on campus, it still remains important 
that each student screens themselves each morning to ensure 
they are not sick when coming to school. If students feel even 
slightly ill, they should stay home. In the event that a child 
becomes ill during the day, parents will be called to pick up 
their child. 

Mask wearing will continue to be optional and we will remain a 
mask-friendly environment.

Please use Edsby to inform the school of planned absences or 
late arrivals. 

Co-Curricular Activities
Upper School students may choose to participate in a wide 
range of clubs, committees, and arts groups throughout the 
year. More information about co-curricular activities for the 
coming academic year will be available in September. 

Arrival and Departure
•	 Students are encouraged not to arrive at school before 

8:00 a.m. unless participating in an organized co-curricular 
activity or prior arrangements have been made to meet with 
a teacher. Students who must arrive before 8:00 a.m. will be 
asked to go to the Daunt Dining Hall.

•	 Students in Grades 9-11 will enter and leave the Upper 
School via the double doors at the top of the steel staircase 
to the south of the Moatfield Campus.

•	 Students in Grade 12 will enter and leave the Upper School 
via the door closest to the Turf Parking lot that leads directly 
to the Grade 12 Common Area.

•	 Students coming late to school should go directly to 
reception to sign in and receive a late slip. They should then 
proceed straight to class.

Dress
•	 When in person at the school, students are expected to be in 

proper daily uniform, including polishable black shoes with 
black soles.

•	 First dress should be worn for the full day on all assembly 
days and designated special occasions. On other days 
throughout the month of September, students may wear 
either the Bayview Glen golf shirt or white shirt or blouse.

•	 As the weather turns colder, students may wear the  
Bayview Glen navy pullover or cardigan, or their Grad or SEC 
sweatshirt, if applicable.

•	 The Health and Physical Education department will provide 
guidelines on athletic uniform wear for those students 
participating in physical education activity classes.14
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The Parent Association at Bayview Glen would like to extend a warm welcome to all new and 
returning families. 
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The Parent Association (PA) is a volunteer 
organization that acts as a liaison between 
the parents and the school. With the 
strength of our parent network, its mission 
is to enhance the school’s spirit, act as a 
parent resource, facilitate communications, 
and raise funds for the benefit of our 
children’s lives at Bayview Glen. The Parent 

Association also oversees The Shop that supplies uniform 
items and school supplies for all our children in the Lower, 
Prep and Upper Schools; and the Textbook Programme, which 
allows parents to source all the required textbooks for students 
in Grades 7 to 12.

All parents are members of the Parent Association, and there 
are many ways in which you can participate and get involved  
at Bayview Glen. We are extremely excited to be returning 
to in-school activities this year and look forward to seeing 
everyone at one of our in-person events listed in this mailing. 

We are always looking for parents to join us to organize events, 
be a part of our Parent Association Executive and volunteer at 
events. If you are interested in volunteering, please reach out 
to pavolunteer@bayviewglen.ca.

I look forward to meeting as many parents as possible!

Alessia Di Cecco 
Parent Association President

Parent Association Executives and Convenors
Our parent volunteers are a vibrant and important part of Bayview Glen, and we hope that 
you will consider a level of involvement that is right for you. You will find additional Parent 
Association information on the Bayview Glen website. Should you have any questions or would 
like to learn about how to get involved, please contact any of the Parent Association Executives* 
and Convenors:

President* Alessia Di Cecco papresident@bayviewglen.ca

Vice President* Bahar Dourghamari pavicepresident@bayviewglen.ca

Secretary* Samira Fallah pasecretary@bayviewglen.ca

Treasurer* Catherine Sun patreasurer@bayviewglen.ca

Communications Director* Marie Heskin pacommunications@bayviewglen.ca

Co-Social Directors* Tina Nordick & Zahra Janmohamed pasocial@bayviewglen.ca

Parent Outreach Director* Khati Nathoo parentoutreach@bayviewglen.ca

Co-Parent Volunteer Directors* Wendy Hsi & Sherry Bhide pavolunteer@bayviewglen.ca

Student Volunteer Director* Linda Hutton pastudentrecruit@bayviewglen.ca

NISPA Representative Lianne Bastien-Caduc painterguild@bayviewglen.ca

Co-Gift Sale Directors Naazi Ghomeshi & Maryam Hooshyar pagiftsale@bayviewglen.ca

Civvies Day Director Monica Verma civviesday@bayviewglen.ca

Art Show Director Mable Lo papresident@bayviewglen.ca

Shop Manager Cindy McConnell pashop@bayviewglen.ca

Assistant Shop Manager Elena Enepekides pashop@bayviewglen.ca

BAYVIEW GLEN’S

Parent Association

Bayview Glen Parent Association  
Welcome and Networking Breakfast
Tuesday, September 13, 2022 at 9:00 a.m.
The Parent Association wishes you and your family a happy and 
successful year at Bayview Glen, and we look forward to seeing 
you at one of the events hosted by the Parent Association, 
starting with the Annual Parent Association Welcome and 
Networking Breakfast on Tuesday, September 13, 2022. 

Details and RSVP to follow.

SAVE THE DATE

bayviewglen.ca/pa-events    Bayview Glen Parent Association    theshopsbvg

The Shop
The Shop sells formal uniform items (blazers, pants, skirts/kilts, shirts, vests, cardigans, 
pullover sweaters, socks, tights and ties), gym uniforms, as well as school supplies and spirit 
wear. The Shop is located at the Moatfield Campus at 85 Moatfield Drive, on the ground floor. 
All access is by parking at the turf parking lot and coming up the back staircase at the end of the 
deck. Proceeds from sales at The Shop are invested in the school for the benefit of our children. 
The Shop Manager can be reached by emailing pashop@bayviewglen.ca. For more information 
about online ordering and appointment booking, please visit: bayviewglen.ca/pa-shop.

Ways to Shop for Your Child’s Uniform Needs
If your child is in need of any new uniform items, there are 
two ways to shop: 
1. Place an online order and come for curbside pick-up
2. Book a private appointment

Curbside Pick-Up Times for Online Orders (no appointment 
necessary)
For curbside pick-up, please pull up to the front door of  
85 Moatfield Drive (Prep/Upper School Campus). A student 
volunteer will approach your car to assist.

(Please allow a minimum of 48 hours for us to prepare your order 
– you will receive an email when it is ready for pick up)

Wednesday, August 10 – 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, August 23 – 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
Friday, August 26 – 2:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Thursday, September 1 – 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and  
4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Textbook Ordering
For students in Grades 7 through 12, you can still place orders 
in the month of August. We also sell some gently used and 
used textbooks. Buying gently used or used, where available, 
ensures your child will have textbooks for the first day. Please 
note new books can take 1-8 weeks to arrive after orders are 
placed. 

All textbook and uniform orders must be picked up prior 
to the start of school during a curbside pick-up time listed 
below. We require 48 hours to prepare your online order for 
curbside pick-up:

Wednesday, August 10 – 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.
Tuesday, August 23 – 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Friday, August 26 – 2:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Thursday, September 1 – 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and  
4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.



18 19

In addition to the 
volunteer opportunities 
listed to the right, the 
Parent Association 
also organizes several 
other fundraising and 
community building 
events:

PA Lower School Gift Sale
A one-day event to provide 
students an opportunity to 
purchase gifts for all the special 
people on their list. The Gift 
Sale Committee is looking for 
volunteers to co-ordinate the 
procurement of all sale items, 
the wrapping of gifts before the 
sale, and provide assistance to the 
students and collects proceeds 
during the event. 

Contacts:  
Naazi Ghomeshi &  
Maryam Hooshyar
pagiftsale@bayviewglen.ca

PA Merry Market 
The Merry Market brings 
together the whole Bayview Glen 
community around the holiday 
time to shop, eat and have fun. 
This year the event will take place 
on Thursday, November 24 (Time 
and Location TBC). In order to 
make this event a success, we 
are always looking for vendors to 
come and share their products 
with our community. If you 
know of any vendors who would 
want to participate, please send 
an email to Alessia Di Cecco at 
merrymarket@bayviewglen.ca.

Date/Time Shift Durations Number of Volunteers

BVG 60th Anniversary Celebration Event A wonderful opportunity for the 
entire Bayview Glen community to celebrate the school’s 60th anniversary and the start 
of a new school year. Volunteers assist in setup, cleanup and running activities. Location: 
Lower School Field, Turf Field and Moatfield Campus

September 25, 2022
Time TBC

1 to 2 hours 
+ setup & cleanup

50-100

PA Coffee Socials Come and join us for a fun coffee social. This is a great way to 
meet other parents in your grade and in the Bayview Glen community. Location: TBC

October 6 & 14, 2022 
Time TBC

1 to 2 hours 
+ pre-planning, setup & cleanup

15-20

PA Halloween Event Come dressed in your costume ready to trick or treat and see 
our big pumpkin. Volunteers help to pre-plan, assist in setup and cleanup. Location:  
Lower School Field or Turf Field (TBC)

October 29, 2022 
Time TBC

1 to 2 hours 
+ pre-planning, setup & cleanup

15-20

PA Tree Decorating Event Come enjoy some music, hot chocolate and bring a tree 
ornament to decorate. Volunteers help to pre-plan, assist in setup and cleanup. Location: 
Moatfield Campus Back Deck (TBC)

November 20, 2022 
Time TBC

1 to 2 hours  
+ pre-planning, setup & cleanup

15-20

PA Merry Market Come and join us for an afternoon of shopping, winter fun and 
treats. Volunteers help to pre-plan, assist in setup and cleanup. Location: TBC

November 24, 2022 
Time TBC

1 to 2 hours 
+ pre-planning, setup & cleanup

15-20

BVG Art Show A school-wide art show brings the community together to enjoy food, 
music and art. Volunteers help to pre-plan the show (meetings in April and May), assist in 
setup, run the silent auction and cleanup. Location: TBC

May 25, 2023
Time TBC

3 hours 
+ pre-planning, setup & cleanup

10-15

PA Family Fun Fair A great day of fun and activities organized for the kids. There will 
be lots of games to play, sports, arts, musical chairs, and more fun things to do. Volunteers 
help to pre-plan, assist in setup, cleanup and running activities. Location: Lower School 
Field or Turf Field (TBC)

May 27, 2023
Time TBC

1 to 2 hours 
+ pre-planning, setup & cleanup

15-20

Preschool & Lower School Uniform
Questions? Please contact the Moatfield Campus Shop (BG2 to Grade 5): 
pashop@bayviewglen.ca or 416.443.1030, Ext. 628

Class Uniform – Monday to Thursday 

BG2 to JK:
• �No uniform is required on regular school 

days.
• �JK wear their gym uniforms on gym 

days.

SK to Grade 5: 
• �White long sleeve dress shirt or blouse 

worn with BVG Lower School tie (see 
notes); and

• �Green BVG cardigan, pullover, or vest; 
and 

• �Grey pants worn with grey dress socks; 
or Maple Leaf tartan dress tunic or kilt 
(see notes) worn with green kilt shorts 
and green knee socks or tights; and

• �Black belt (Gr. 3-5); and
• �Black polishable dress shoes.

Dress Uniform – Fridays and Special Occasions 

BG2 to JK: 
• �White long sleeve dress shirt or blouse 

worn with BVG Lower School tie (see 
notes); and 

• �Green BVG cardigan, pullover, or vest 
(BG2); or green BVG blazer with crest 
(BG3 and JK); and 

• �Grey pants worn with grey dress socks; 
or Maple Leaf tartan dress tunic worn 
with green kilt shorts and green knee 
socks or tights; and 

• �Black polishable dress shoes. 

SK to Grade 5: 
• �White long sleeve dress shirt or blouse 

worn with BVG Lower School tie (see 
notes); and 

• �Green BVG blazer with crest, with or 
without piping as appropriate; and 

• �Grey pants worn with grey dress socks; 
or Maple Leaf tartan dress tunic, or kilt 
worn with green kilt shorts (see notes), 
and green knee socks or tights; and

• �Black belt (Gr. 3-5); and
• �Black polishable dress shoes.

Summer Uniform – Optional Monday to Thursday in May, June and 
September to Thanksgiving 

SK to Grade 5: 
• �White long or short sleeve dress shirt 

or blouse; or white golf shirt with BVG 
crest; and

• �Grey pants or shorts worn with grey 
dress socks; or Maple Leaf tartan skort, 
dress tunic, or kilt worn with green kilt 
shorts, and green knee socks or tights; 
and

• �Black polishable dress shoes.

Gym Uniform 

JK to Grade 5: 
•	White cotton (JK-Gr. 5) or drywick  
(Gr. 3-5 only) BVG crested gym T-shirt; 
or coloured House T-shirt (for house 
league or special sports days only); and 

•	Green BVG-crested hoodie or ¼-zip 
sweatshirt (JK-Gr. 5) Grey BVG-crested 
hoodie or ¼-zip sweatshirt (Gr. 3-5 only); 
or Green/Black BVG wind jacket; and

•	Green BVG-crested mesh shorts; or 
Green BVG crested sweatpants (JK-Gr. 5), 
Black BVG-crested wind pants; or Grey 
BVG-crested sweatpants (Gr. 3-5 only); 
and 

•	White sport socks; and 
•	Indoor or outdoor runners as required.

Athletics Uniform 

Compulsory for all Sports Teams:
• �BVG-crested wind jacket; and 
• �BVG-crested wind pants.
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Volunteer 
Opportunities

Follow Us on Social

 Bayview Glen  
     Parent Association

 theshopsbvg

PA Shop The Moatfield Campus Shop is operated by the Shop Manager and Assistant 
Shop Manager with the assistance of volunteers. The general duties of a shop volunteer 
are geared towards helping parents and students purchase required uniform items and/or 
school supplies. 

Ongoing throughout  
the school year

Tuesday, Thursday & Friday  
(8:15 a.m.-10:30 a.m.)

1

If you are interested in any of the event volunteer opportunities listed above, please contact:
Co-Parent Volunteer Directors, Wendy Hsi & Sherry Bhide, pavolunteer@bayviewglen.ca
Student Volunteer Director, Linda Hutton, pastudentrecruit@bayviewglen.ca

If you are interested in volunteering at the PA Shop, please contact: 
Shop Manager, Cindy McConnell, pashop@bayviewglen.ca
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Prep School Uniform
Questions? Please contact the Moatfield Campus Shop (Grades 6 to 8): 
pashop@bayviewglen.ca or 416.443.1030, Ext. 628

Class Uniform – Monday to Thursday
• �White long sleeve dress shirt or 

blouse worn with BVG Prep School 
tie; and 

• �Green BVG cardigan, pullover, or 
vest; and  

• �Grey pants worn with grey dress 
socks; or Maple Leaf tartan kilt worn 
with green kilt shorts and green 
knee socks or tights; and

• �Black belt; and
• �Black polishable dress shoes.

Dress Uniform – Fridays and Special Occasions 
• �White long sleeve dress shirt or 

blouse worn with BVG Prep School 
tie; and 

• �Green BVG blazer with crest, with or 
without white piping as appropriate; 
and

• �Grey pants worn with grey dress 
socks; or Maple Leaf tartan kilt worn 
with green kilt shorts and green 
knee socks or tights; and 

• �Black belt; and
• �Black polishable dress shoes.

Summer Uniform – Optional Monday to Thursday in May, June 
and September to Thanksgiving
• �White long or short sleeve dress 

shirt or blouse worn with BVG Prep 
School tie; or white golf shirt with 
BVG crest; and

• �Grey pants worn with grey dress 
socks; or Maple Leaf tartan kilt worn 
with green kilt shorts and green 
knee socks or tights; and

• �Black polishable dress shoes. 

Gym Uniform 
• �White cotton or drywick BVG-

crested gym T-shirt; or coloured 
House T-shirt (for house league or 
special sports days only); and 

• �Grey BVG-crested hoodie or ¼-zip 
sweatshirt; or Green/Black BVG 
wind jacket; and

• �Black or Green BVG-crested mesh 
shorts; or Black BVG-crested 
wind pants; or Grey BVG-crested 
sweatpants; and

• �White sport socks; and 
• �Indoor or outdoor runners as 

required. 

Athletics Uniform 

Compulsory for all Sports Teams:
• �BVG-crested wind jacket; and 
• �BVG-crested wind pants.

Upper School Uniform

General Notes About Uniforms: 

Questions? Please contact the Moatfield Campus Shop (Grades 9 to 12): 
pashop@bayviewglen.ca or 416.443.1030, Ext. 628

Class Uniform – Monday to Wednesday, and Friday
• �White long sleeve dress shirt or 

blouse worn with BVG Upper School 
tie or Grad tie (for Grade 12 students 
only); and

• �Navy BVG cardigan, pullover, or 
vest; and 

• �Grey pants worn with grey dress 
socks; or grey box-pleated shirt 
worn with black kilt shorts and navy 
or grey knee socks or tights; and

• �Black belt; and
• �Black polishable dress shoes.

Dress Uniform – Thursdays and Special Occasions
• �White long sleeve dress shirt or 

blouse worn with BVG Upper School 
tie or Grad tie (for Grade 12 students 
only); and 

• �Navy BVG blazer with crest; and  

• �Grey pants worn with grey dress 
socks; or grey box-pleated skirt 
worn with black kilt shorts and navy 
or grey knee socks or tights; and

• �Black belt; and
• �Black polishable dress shoes.

Summer Uniform – Optional Monday to Wednesday, and 
Friday in May, June and September to Thanksgiving
• �White long or short sleeve dress 

shirt or blouse worn with BVG Upper 
School tie or Grad tie (for Grade 12 
students only); or white golf shirt 
with BVG crest; and 

• �Grey pants worn with grey dress 
socks; or grey box-pleated skirt 
worn with black kilt shorts and navy 
or grey knee socks or tights; and 

• �Black polishable dress shoes. 

Gym Uniform 
• �White cotton or drywick BVG-

crested gym T-shirt; or Coloured 
House T-shirt (for house league or 
special sports days only); and 

• �Grey BVG-crested hoodie or ¼-zip 
sweatshirt; or Green/Black BVG 
wind jacket; and

• �Black BVG-crested mesh shorts; or 
Black BVG-crested wind pants; or 
Grey BVG-crested sweatpants; and

• �White sport socks; and 
• �Indoor or outdoor runners as 

required.

Athletics Uniform 

Compulsory for all Sports Teams: 
• �BVG-crested wind jacket; and 
• �BVG-crested wind pants.

20

1. �All uniform items must fit properly and be in a good state of 
repair.

2. �For students choosing to wear the tunic or kilt:  
a) The tunic must be worn up to Grade 2 and may be worn 
up to Grade 3. The kilt may be worn beginning in Grade 3 and 
must be worn beginning in Grade 4. 
b) A tie is not required when wearing the tunic, but must be 
worn with the kilt.

3. �Shirts and blouses with curved tails must be worn tucked 
in at all times. Shirts and blouses with straight, notched 
bottoms, such as golf shirts and ‘French-cut’ blouses, may be 

worn untucked. When worn with a tie, all buttons of the shirt 
or blouse will be fastened. Only the top button of the golf 
shirt will be left unfastened.

4. �Trousers should be hemmed long enough to reach the top of 
the wearer’s dress shoe when standing. Shorts, tunics, kilts, 
and skirts should be hemmed so as to hang no shorter than 
7.5 cm (3”) above the top of the wearer’s knee. Waistbands 
will not be rolled. 

5. �A plain black leather or webbing belt, with a simple, 
unbranded metal buckle may be worn with the grey trousers 
or shorts in all orders of dress.
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Our Mission
Whole Child: Whole Life: Whole World

Whole Child: We nurture each student’s 
full potential and confidence

Whole Life: We foster values, abilities, 
and friendships that last a lifetime

Whole World: We embrace the real world 
beyond our walls

Bayview Glen embraces our 
Whole Child, Whole Life, Whole World
philosophy and six core values that guide our 
day-to-day interactions with students. These 
also set the standard for the entire Bayview Glen 
community.

Our core values are:
Respect, Responsibility, Compassion,  
Integrity, Equity and Balance.

Core Values

Please join us for our
60   Anniversary Celebration

 
Sunday, September 25, 2022 

10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.
Bayview Glen School Campus

 
Festivities will include:

A Family Walk
Silent Auction

Musical Performances
Food Trucks

& more!

th

Interested in being a sponsor or donating to the Silent Auction?
Contact Carol Anne Ruscica, Senior Director of Advancement

at 416.386.6626 or cruscica@bayviewglen.ca
 

bayviewglen.ca/60th-celebration



275 Duncan Mill Road   
Toronto, Ontario M3B 3H9

416.443.1030     

Visit us online
bayviewglen.ca

Follow us on Twitter
@bayviewglen

Like us on Facebook
facebook.com/bayviewglen

Follow us on Instagram
bayviewglen_toronto

We look forward to seeing you  
in September.


